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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ 7:00 
Present: Chairmen Sigourney Supervisor Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Clerk Horacek; Treasurer Holmes 
  
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek to accept the minutes as read, 2nd by Supervisor Gold.             
Motion Carried 
Department Reports 
               Treasurer Report:   

 Checking:  $2,158.70 
         1st Savings: $20,721.66  
         2nd Equipment Savings: $36,687.87 
         Fire Equipment Savings: $932.49 

            Tax Collection Saving: $100.00 
             Shop Fire Account: $2092.28 
  Lee Holmes Donation: $148,528.38 
 

 Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report   Motion Carried 
 

Correspondence: Clerk Horacek received two phone calls about someone dumping garbage at the town dump 
after hours. The second caller asked for Supervisor Golds phone number so he could talk with him. He stated 
that he had pictures. 
 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $55,698.74. 
A motion was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as submitted and 
pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Highway: 

Terry:  Mowed town roads, worked at the dump, replaced a dead-end sign, worked in the shop. 
Picked up cold patch, cut up trees, fixed Chicago Ave. Hauled gravel, picked up clean stone for 
around the new building and repaired the flagpole. 

Wayne: Did weed eating around the town hall, cut trees, put up fire sign. Graded several roads, 
cut grass, help put stone around the new town hall. 

Chairman Sigourney: Stated he had paid personally for a new culvert on Chicago Ave. He asked 
how 6th Ave looked after being seal coated Supervisor Horacek stated it looked good and was 
holding up well.  

Fire District: There was a good turnout for the Labor Day weekend, they took home the extra chicken 
and are thinking about having it a dinner for opening day of deer hunting. 
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Old Business: Supervisor Horacek stated the signs are ordered for the ATV routes, we're just waiting for 
them to come in. 
 
New Business: Discussion was made on the zoning change for the Matthew’s land.  A motion was made 
by Supervisor Gold to accept the zoning change second by Supervisor Horacek. Motion Carried 
 
 
2022 Assessors contract: Motion was made by Supervisor Gold to accept the new assessor’s contract 
second by Supervisor Horacek. Motion Carried 
 
IOH Permits: Clerk Horacek stated that the town could have an ordinance that would state IOH permits 
are not required for our Township. She will investigate getting that ordinance.  
 
New Town Hall Open House: it was decided that October 23rd would be the date for the open House of 
the new town hall and dedication to Lee Holmes. 
 
Supervisor Horacek Stated that Heartland Farms will be running pipe to pump out their holding pits. 
 
 
 
 

            Announcements: Next monthly meeting: October 18, 2021 
 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek, Motion Carried 

 

Terri L Horacek 
         Town of Colburn Clerk 
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